Lula M. Sessoms

2214 Lukewood Drive

Baltimore, Maryland 21207

(410)298-8474

lula_s_99@yahoo.com
Re: 21-0083R                Investigative Hearing – Baltimore City Sheriff’s Office - Eviction Procedures

Dear Vice President Middleton & Members of the Economic and Community Development,

My name is Lula M. Sessoms, and I have been a landlord in Baltimore City for over 20 years.

During my time as a landlord, I have requested approximately 8 evictions. Though this is a small percentage of my history as a landlord, it has left a huge negative effect on my view of being a landlord in Baltimore City. With evictions, I have lost approximately $20,000.00 from court and Sheriff’s fees, unpaid rent, property repairs and preparation for new renters. During my last eviction, I had to seek to remove a squatter, I lost 4 months of any income from my property. I had to pay the water bill for the squatter who invaded my property. I paid electricity until BGE could turn it off, and then, he put my property, as well as adjacent homes, at risk by hooking up illegal electricity. He also cost me my peace of mind. Imagine not being able to access property that I had paid for, and being threatened with legal action if I set foot on it without his permission – all while receiving not one red cent from my property. I experienced many sleepless nights, and had to seek counseling. It was a total nightmare! Not to mention that when the squatter occupied my property, I had just finished readying it to sell. This put a huge cramp in my plans for 4 months, as well as causing me to be unable to command the price that could have been available during those months when housing costs were higher. 

Members of the committee, I beg you to examine these archaic laws that punish landlords and reward wayward tenants and squatters. It may be too late for me, because I’ve had enough, and I’m leaving the landlord business in Baltimore City. I’ve heard many other landlords say the same thing. However, it may help some brave future landlords in the future.

With that being said, I request a favorable report on City Council Bill 21-0083R and urge the Baltimore City Council, as well as the Mayor’s Office, to take action.

Sincerely,

Lula M. Sessoms

